Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

March 6, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Dan Caplan, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Nicholas Jackson, Wolfgang Ludwigs
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the February meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed legislative updates.  Tracy Rezvani asked Ms. Merkin to let us know if there are any bills that OCP was not following, but should be.  Nicholas Jackson said he was compiling a list of federal contacts and will distribute it when complete.  Bernard Rod said he is still not getting any answers from the school system.  Ms. Merkin said that Congressman Raskin’s office is interested in teaming up to hold a forum.
New Business

Staff noted that the Annual Meeting with the County Executive will be held on April 5, 2018, in the Executive Office Building Lobby Auditorium from 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm in a “town hall” format.  Dan Caplan and Jane Merkin said they could attend.  If the Committee has an issue or question that it would like the County Executive to address, it must be submitted at least five business days before the meeting date.  Any issues must be emailed to Sharon Margolis before March 30.  Mr. Caplan said any late developing issues can be discussed at the next Committee meeting. 
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of February.  Home Improvement topped the list of complaints received, followed by Retail, Towing, and Automotive. Tracy Rezvani and Eric Friedman attended the League of Korean Americans Memorandum of Understanding signing with Howard County Office of Consumer Protection.  OCP staffed a table at the Lunar New Year Celebration in Potomac, and gave presentations at the East County Community Center and the African Affairs Advisory Group.  The Public Safety Workgroup met to discuss its upcoming presentation to the Commission on Aging.  OCP has a schedule of content to be distributed through various modes of delivery during National Consumer Protection Week, which started on March 4.
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 3, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
